

Haines Herald

October 2017

www.haines.cps.edu

Principal's Message

As October begins, I cannot believe that an entire month of school has gone by. I am so pleased that the children, teachers, staff, and parents have transitioned nicely into this new academic year. At this point, everyone is settling in well in their classrooms, their routines and getting down to *Tuning in to Learning.*

If you have a child in 6-8th grade please do not forget to come to the High School Fair. Our counselor, Ms. Talley, has worked hard on getting the best schools in Chicago to talk to YOUR child. It is important that your attends this meeting on Monday, October 23rd from 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM.

October is always a fun month at school. Students will *Fall* into Learning as well as enjoy Halloween. School Spirit starts October 30th. Please remember to dress up and show your school spirit! Go Haines!

I hope you enjoyed the opportunity to visit your child's teacher at Meet the Teachers' Night on Monday, September 25th. I know your children are the most important part of your lives, and it is always a good reminder for me to see children with their families – to see the smiles and the love. I also appreciate your kindness and warmth as you listened to the State of School Address or the casual hellos and dropping by – so thank you, and please continue to check in with me throughout the year.

As always, I stress the importance of creating a strong and cooperative partnership. VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!! See Ms. Scott in the main office for more information.

Catherine Amy Moy Davis, Principal Scott Scherquist, Assistant Principal

Haines School Hours- 7:45 AM - 2:45 PM

Haines School opens at 7:40 AM. Students will line up in the playground between 7:40 and 7:45 AM. Student entrance will be through the center doors or the east doors. Please make sure your child is at school at 7"45AM

Upcoming Events

October 6 Progress Reports sent home
October 9 NO SCHOOL - HOLIDAY

October 10-20 Taffy Apple Sale

October 13 PAC meeting—8:00 AM
October 13 Last day to turn in immuniza-

tion records

October 20 Fall Pictures

October 20 LSC Meeting-8:30AM

October 23 High School Fair - 5:00 PM October 30-November 3 School Spirit Week

October 31- Halloween

Health Immunizations

Please remember to send an updated copy of your child's immunization record from the physician to the school nurse. All forms must be turned in by Monday, October 13 or your child will be excluded from school.

Traffic Flow

Please ensure your children exit the vehicle from the passenger's side, curbside. DO NOT cross in the middle of the street. Walk to the corner!

DO NOT park in the designated school bus stop. NO double parking. West 23rd Place will run EAST bound ONLY!

All traffic must turn RIGHT on Wentworth Avenue.